
Senior Saints Come Play and Pray!

Meets 2nd & 4th Thursday monthly at 10 a.m. at the KC 

Hall.  Ages 50+ are welcome. Snacks, bingo, prayer, & 
FUN! Coordinators: Julie Session 501-977-6535 

Karen Welcher 501-472-3870. 
Please call if you need a ride. 

Praise and Worship Service: 1st & 3rd

Thursday monthly 10 a.m. at the Family Mission.

SACRAMENTS

BAPTISM:  By Appointment - Call – 501-354-4181 MARRIAGE: Call the parish office at least 8 months 

RECONCILIATION: prior to schedule and to consult with the Pastor.

– Saturday: 11a.m.-12 p.m. (Fr. Kiran), and 5-5:20 p.m.  ADORATION: Wednesdays from 10am—10pm 

– Sunday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. and 10-10:20 a.m.                 To sign up for weekly hour; contact Mark Ives at 870-267-3327

Weekend of August 9th & August 10th     

ALTAR SERVERS:                                LECTORS:

Sat. 5:30 pm – Olivia Rohlman, Meya & Oliver Trafford                              Mary Eggart

Sun. 8:00 am – Bennett, Will, & Nick Combs                            Mandi Roller 

Sun. 10:30 am – Campbell Watkins, Bentley Stobaugh,& Annelise Edwards    Sarah Duvall

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:

Sat. 5:30 pm –  Donna Payne, Sandy Dunlap, & Marietta Lemons

Sun. 8:00 am – Cheryl Hoelzeman, Regina Hoelzeman, & Miles Daubenheyer

Sun. 10:30 am – Dcn. Peter Post, Candice Watkins, & Mickey Powell 
USHERS: 

Sat. 5:30 pm – Todd Hoyt, Tim Payne, Brian Rohlman, & Aaron Mariott 

Sun. 8:00 am – Tommy Norman, Phillip Gottsponer, Danny Gottsponer, & Wade Pettingill 

Sun. 10:30 am – Tim Tadel, Paul Kordsmeier, Daniel Hoelzeman, Brandon Silva 

WEEKLY COLLECTIONS – July 26th  – July 27th 

Sunday Collection: $ 8,890.17

Candles:   $ 59.00

Building & Maint.  $ 60.00

Funeral Fund:  $ 235.00

Memorials:  $ 200.00

MASS INTENTIONS – August 4th – August 8th        
Mon. – 7:00 a.m. – +Thomas Baskins by Suzanne Carter

Tues. – 5:00 p.m. – +Jeanie Hutchison by Clara Briggler

Wed. – 7:00 a.m. – +Frank Fougerousse Jr. by Chris & Angie Hartman

Thurs. – 7:00 a.m. – Margie Riedmueller by Melanie Riedmueller

Fri. – 7:00 a.m. – +Patsy Paladino by Delores Hartman 

August 2nd and August 3rd  

Saturday – 5:30 p.m. – +Jessica Cree Keeton by Dennis & Ann Surratt

Sunday – 8:00 a.m. – +Christina Koch by Bob & Susan Buser

Sunday – 10:30 a.m. – +Fred Briggler Sr. by Martha & Fred Briggler

August 9th and August 10th    

Saturday – 5:30 p.m. – +Jack (Bud) Mobley by his daughters

Sunday - 8:00 a.m. – +Emil & Louise Riedmueller by Sharon & Larry Ichniowski

Sunday – 10:30 a.m. – +Deceased members of the Richey family by Nina Richey

CHURCH CONTACTS
PASTOR: Fr. Stephen Hart……………………………….…501-354-4181 or 501-289-6542, frstephenhart@gmail.com

ASSOCIATE PASTOR: Fr. Kiran Kishore Ingilela……….. 501-345-4181 or 501-289-6542, kirankishore11@gmail.com

DEACON: Steve Mallett………………………………………501-354-4181

DEACON: Peter Post………………………………………… 501-354-4181

PARISH OFFICE MANAGER: Victoria Lee………………. 501-354-4181, shcmparish@gmail.com

DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS ED: Sarah M. Koch…………501-354-4181, smkoch@sacredheartmorrilton.org

CHURCH WEBSITE: sacredheartmorrilton.org     

FLOCKNOTE: text sacredheart48 to 84576. (Text STOP to 84576 to stop txt notifications anytime; message and data rates may apply from your carrier.)

DONATE ONLINE: 
Sacred Heart Catholic Church

New Mailing Address: P.O. Box 1620, Morrilton, AR 72110

Location: 506 E. Broadway Morrilton, Arkansas 72110

August 3rd, 2025



SACRED HEART CHURCH MEMORIALS/HONORS

In Memory of Rita Whitbey

Jim & Ann Walker 

Eddie & Susan Brown 

Janis Horn 

Jo Claire Hutchison 

In Memory of Jessica Keeton 

Fred & Marth Briggler

SACRED HEART SCHOOL ENDOWMENT/HONORS

In Memory of Drew Bottoms

Melvin & Sandy Bottoms

To all married and engaged couples, there will be a new Natural Family 

class planning on August 17th at 9am at Sacred Heart School.

To sign up visit learnnfp.org or email nfpsacredheartmorrilton@gmail.com for 

more information.

Mrs. Victoria Lee has accepted a new position that aligns with her degree 

and professional goals, following an offer from another company.  She is 

deeply grateful for the opportunity to have worked at Sacred Heart Church 

and sincerely thanks everyone for their kindness, patience, and support over 

the past year.  Victoria loves our church community and looks forward to 

continuing to volunteer and stay involved in parish life. 

Sacred Heart Church is seeking a qualified Secretary.  Applicants must 

be a practicing Catholic and in good standing with the church. 

Benefits: 

• Competitive salary (amount available upon inquiry)

• Individual/family health, dental, and vision insurance offered 

• 2 weeks of paid vacation, 1 week of non-paid vacation

Key Responsibilities: 

• Manage day to day office operations, including answering phones, 

emails, & greeting visitors

• Maintain church calendar, schedules, & records 

• Prepare weekly bulletins 

• Provide administrative support to the pastor and church leadership

• Coordinate use of church facilities and maintain supplies 

• Handle bookkeeping and data entry 

Qualifications: 

• Friendly and welcoming demeanor with all people

• Strong organizational and communication skills

• Proficiency in Microsoft Office and QuickBooks 

• Ability to maintain confidentiality

Parish Religious Education (PRE) It is time to start 

preparing for (PRE) for the 2025/2026 school year. 

Registration will be August 10th before and after the 10:30 

mass. You can also register 

online at sacredheartmorrilton.org/church or use the 

button in the Weekly Email.

Friday, August 15th, is the Solemnity of the 

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary and is a holy 

day of obligation. Our masses that day will be 7 a.m., 

5:30 p.m., and 6:30 p.m.(Spanish). St. Elizabeth will have a 

vigil mass on Thursday the 14th at 6 p.m.

VBS was a success!! The kids trekked through Alaska, 

seeing the wild world we live in and learning that Jesus is a 

faithful friend we can ALWAYS trust!! He is our True 

North!! Thank you to all the adult and teen volunteers who 

made this happen for our kids! Planning for next year is in 

the works! Save the dates- July 26th - 28th, 2026 for our 
next wild adventure!

The annual Knights of Columbus Family BBQ will be 

held Sunday, August 10th at the hall on North Cedar 

Street. We will have lots of good food and family fun! 

Activities will include Kids Bingo for School Supplies, 

horseshoes, baggo and other games. Games will happen 

throughout the afternoon with Bingo for the kids starting at 

2:00 p.m. We will serve BBQ chicken and hot dogs 

sometime between 4:00 and 5:00. All are welcome to 

come so come on out and enjoy the day! Parish Council Elections

•Nominations for parish council will be August 16th and 17th at the 

weekend masses

•Elections for parish council will be August 23rd and 24th at the weekend 

masses.

•Nominees should be parishioners in good standing with the Church and have 

a heart for service

•Please begin thinking of those who you would like to nominate, and don't be 

afraid to encourage them to accept your nomination!

•The top three most frequently nominated people of each sex (who accept the 

nomination) will be the office nominees.

•The ballot will list three male nominees and three female nominees. Only 

parishioners who are 18 years of age and older may vote. The highest vote 

getters of each sex will be the new parish council members.

REDUCED OFFICE HOURS STARTING AUGUST 4TH

With our Office Manager position now vacant, Sacred Heart 

Parish Office will do its best to continue operating as 

normal, but please be patient with us if we are not able to 

attend immediately to each phone call, email, or visit to the 

office etc. Thank you!

http://learnnfp.org/
mailto:nfpsacredheartmorrilton@gmail.com
http://sacredheartmorrilton.org/church




 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

MONSIGNOR CHARLES F. KORDSMEIER COUNCIL #5209 

MORRILTON, ARKANSAS 

AUGUST 2025 
 

GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE:  Gregory Wiedower 

 

Dear Brother Knights,  

 

Exciting times are just around the corner! Our annual Family BBQ is coming up in less than two weeks, and I can’t 

wait to see all of you and your families there. Just a week after our BBQ, we’ll be hosting the annual Copper 

Horseshoe, so let’s join together and bring that trophy home! The first week of September brings us bingo at the 

Conway County Fair. Each team will be assigned a night from Wednesday to Saturday night. Later in September, 

we’ll have our fun softball game against the St. Vincent Council. If you’ve got a bat, we’d love to have you on the 

team! 

 

I’m also excited to share that a Safe Haven Baby Box will be installed at the Med-Tech EMS facility in Morrilton. 

At our last meeting, we talked about making a $5,000 donation to support this fantastic initiative. We will vote on 

this donation during our August meeting, so stay tuned. It’s a great way to continue our pro-life support. To help 

with this donation, we’re planning a spaghetti dinner! We’re still in the early stages of planning, but we’re aiming 

for late August or September for the event. It should be a lot of fun, and I hope you can all join in! Thank you for 

everything you do. You’re truly appreciated!  

 

Vivat Jesus! Gregory Wiedower - Grand Knight 

 

 

FAMILY ACTIVITIES:  

 

July Knight of the Month:  Paul Lemons 

Paul is a member of Sacred Heart parish and an active member of council 5209.  He is a regular bingo worker during 

his team’s months, and often helps at other events through the year, including the annual fish fry, for which he 

provides one of our fish cookers.  Last month Paul figured out how to fix our long-broken men’s room stall door and 

got the job done!  Thanks, Paul, for all you do! 

 

July Family of the Month: Kevin and Sarah Koch family 

Kevin and Sarah and family are members of Sacred Heart parish where they are both very active. Sarah is the Sacred 

Heart DRE and also is involved in music ministry. Kevin helps with many of these activities, including the recent 

Vacation Bible School at Sacred Heart. Kevin is a faithful bingo worker during his month and helps with other 

activities for council 5209 as needed.  Thanks Kevin & Sarah! 

 

 

FAMILY BBQ: 

The annual Family BBQ will be held Sunday, August 10th at the hall on North Cedar Street. We will have lots of 

good food and family fun! Activities will include Kids Bingo for School Supplies, horseshoes, baggo and other 

games. Games will happen throughout the afternoon with Bingo for the kids starting at 2:00 p.m. We will serve 

BBQ chicken and hot dogs sometime between 4:00 and 5:00. All are welcome to come so come on out and enjoy the 

day! 

 



COPPER HORSESHOE TOURNAMENT: Louis Hoelzeman 

The annual Copper Horseshoe tournament between the Morrilton and Conway councils will be on Sunday, August 

17th.  This year we will host the tournament in Morrilton – we need to have a good turnout to support the home 

team! It doesn’t matter if you are good at horseshoes or not – please consider coming out. If you have a partner, 

great. If not, we will get your paired up. We will start registering at 1:00 and start the tournament at 2:00. Food and 

beverages are included in your $10 entry fee. Bring out the whole family and enjoy the fun. For more information 

call (501) 215-9368 or (501) 977-4585. 

 

CONWAY COUNTY FAIR BINGO: September 3-6 

We will once again participate in the Conway County Fair, providing bingo on Wednesday through Saturday nights. 

We will utilize all five teams to man this event, but it really is an easy event and not a lot of work on any single 

person. We do need several people willing to call bingo, and only 2 or 3 workers for each shift. Please say yes when 

your team leader contacts you to help out, or better yet volunteer! The specific team assignments aren’t known yet, 

so we will send an email announcement when we get closer to the event.  Remember: this fund-raiser is 100% to 

support our Pennies from Heaven fund, so it’s easy work for a great cause. 

 

SOFTBALL CHALLENGE:  

The annual Softball challenge vs. the St. Vincent 10908 council will be on Sunday, September 28 at the St. Mary 

Church ballfield. We have the trophy plaque - let’s see if we can finally win a second one in a row!  

St. Vincent will again have us up as part of their annual Family Day, so we are invited to enjoy burgers and dogs 

after the game. Please come out and be a part of this event, whether you play softball or not (and even if you don’t 

have a bat, despite what our GK says!). If you would like to play – contact Louis Hoelzeman (501) 215-9368 or 

Mark Hoelzeman (501) 977-4585. 

 

SICK or IN DISTRESS?  Let us know if you or someone you know needs our prayers or other help.  Email 

kofc5209@gmail.com, or call or text (501) 977-4585.   

 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
BINGO: Aug. 4, 11, 18, 25: doors open at 6:00 p.m., games begin at 7:00 p.m. (Team 4 workers, see below) 
August 10: Sunday: Family BBQ at the hall 
August 12: Tuesday: Regular monthly meeting. 6:00 meal, 6:30 rosary, 7:00 meeting 
August 17: Sunday: Copper Horseshoe tournament (will be here in Morrilton this year) 
August 19: Tuesday: Officers/Committee Chairmen meeting, 7:00 p.m. 
Sept 3-6: Wednesday thru Saturday: Conway County Fair bingo each night, 6-10 
September 28: Sunday: Softball challenge vs. St. Vincent council 10908 at St. Mary Church ballfield 

 
AUGUST BINGO WORKERS:  TEAM 4: JORDAN OGLE - Chairman (501) 652-6023 

Allen Andrews, Frank Andrews, Rick Beck, Robin Block, Caleb Carpenter, Chuck Carpenter, Paul Cree, Joey Dold, 

Richard Dold, Adam Gottsponer, Philip Gottsponer, Stan Koch, Dale Lipsmeyer, Aaron Miller, Tommy Norman, 

Jeff Riedmueller, Ron Sponer, Warren Sponer, Robbie Tipton, John Widner, Melvin Young 

 

SEPTEMBER BINGO WORKERS: Provided by Sacred Heart School 

 

 

 

 

mailto:kofc5209@gmail.com

	Slide 1
	Slide 2
	Slide 3

